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TERM THREE 

SEPTEMBER 

4-8 K-6 Bike Week 

5 Secondary 2024 

 Captains Speeches 

 and Voting 

6  Write a Book in a Day 

7  Year 7 2024 Taster 

 Day 

8  Secondary Assembly 

 Primary Assembly 

 featuring Ruby 2.10pm 

 in Hall 

13  Year 7 & 10 

 Vaccinations Dose 2 

14-19 Year 11 Preliminary 

 Exams 

15 Wagga Eisteddfod 

 Dance Group @ 

 Wagga Showgrounds 

20  Footy Colours Day 

 Year 11 Wellbeing 

 Excursion @ Wagga 

22  Year 12 Final 

 Assembly 

 Primary Assembly 

 featuring Sapphire & 

 Opal 

   FINAL DAY TERM THREE 

 TERM FOUR 

OCTOBER 

9 Students and Staff 

 return for Term 4 

Another busy two weeks have zoomed past and there is so much to 

report. 

I will start with Year 12. Congratulations to our HSC class for 

completing their Trial Examinations. It is a significant milestone as 

they move towards their final Examinations next term. Preparations 

are well underway for some celebrations and formality for this group, 

in the last week of term. We wish them well as they come to the end 

of their schooling years. 

Book Week was something to behold, with a school full of penguins it 

made me feel like I was actually in the middle of the Antarctic. 

Promoting reading regularly is essential and our school does a 

fantastic job of fostering a love for books and literature. 

A huge congratulations to all students who participated in the Central 

School State Finals in Dubbo last week.  Our lawn bowlers kicked off 

the week winning Bronze, the Opens boys touch were equal first on 

points, but finished silver medallists on a count back and both the 

Under 16’s and Opens netball won gold. All teams who participated 

in Dubbo represented the school well and gave their best. A massive 

thanks to the staff who went above and beyond to ensure this trip 

happened. 

It is excellent to hear about the success of our students in sports;  

Memphis Meyers Riverina Representative in Tennis, The Girls Rugby 

League team and the  Soccer team. These achievements 

demonstrate the talent and dedication of our students. 

Our debaters continue to progress in their competition, and we wish 

them luck in coming rounds. Debating is a valuable skill that fosters 

critical thinking and effective communication. 

Congratulations to Sienna Kirkman who participated in the Premier’s 

Spelling Bee competition. Some of the words she spelt would have 

many of us scratching our head. Sienna will now go on to compete in 

the State finals to be held in Sydney next term. We wish her the best 

of luck. 

Kingsley Ireland 
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Back: Imogen, Ashling, Edie, Zeik 

Front: Raven, Cooper, Jaxson, McKinley, Ivy, 
Phoebe 

Back: Henry, Pippa, Sofia, Charlie, Jackson 

Front: Aneika, Paige, Cohen, Spencer, Kelsey 

Mack Lagan: Mack consistently 
upholds the school values of 
respect, responsibility and 
readiness to learn as he goes 
about his days at school. He is a 
kind and caring member of Opal 
who always puts his best effort into 
anything he does. Mack is a calm 
and active listener to his peers as 
well as actively contributing to any 
classroom discussions. He 

demonstrates great perseverance 
when completing learning tasks 
and is a fabulous role model for 
everyone. 
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Jess, Makenna, Ted and Lachlan have completed their 

HSC major works demonstrating the high level of furniture 

making skills of students at CCS. 
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Dubbo 
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Dubbo continued 
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The Junior Tennis Competition is 

limited with courts this year while 

the Bolton Park Tennis Complex is 

being rebuilt. Depending on our 

numbers some Sections may have to 

be played on FRIDAY nights @ 

6.30pm and there will be two 

timeslots on SATURDAY mornings @ 

8.15am and 10.15am 

RED BALL Hot Shots Tennis for 5 - 9 

year olds will be played @ South 

Wagga at a cost of  $10 per week. 

Registration will close @ 8.30am 

each week. 

Contacts 

Matt Hort - 0458 766 334 

Karen Staines - 0407 146 648 

Howard Hocking - 0404 480 827 

ATTENTION PARENTS/

CAREGIVERS 

IT HAS BEEN NOTICED THAT A 

NUMBER OF STUDENTS HAVE 

BEEN ARRIVING AT SCHOOL 

BEFORE 8:40AM.  

PLEASE BE AWARE THAT THERE 

IS NO PLAYGROUND 

SUPERVISION UNTIL 8.40AM 

AND STUDENTS SHOULD NOT 

BE ATTENDING SCHOOL 

BEFORE THIS TIME. 
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Storytime 

Our next Storytime will be Friday 15th September @ 10.30am – “Giddy Up Horsey”. Also our Road 
and Safety Officer Tom Walker will be presenting a brief talk on child car seats and restraints. This will 
be held after our Storytime session- everyone is most welcome to join the session. 

Save Power Kits 

Save Power Kits are available to borrow for free from the Coolamon Library. The Save Power Kits can 
show you what appliances are using the most power in your home. It also gives easy steps you can 
take to save money, power and reduce your impact on the environment. 

Lego Club 

Lego Club is on every Wednesday afternoons from 4.00pm – 5.00pm and then on Saturday mornings 
from 10.30am – 11.30am. Bring a friend along and join in the fun 

Delivery Services 

Our free home delivery service is still available - the library will deliver every Friday morning. Please 
contact the Library for further details – 69272492 
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Coolamon Central School   

75 Methul Street  
Coolamon 2701 
Phone: (02) 6927 3209 
Fax: (02) 6927 3644 
 
Email:  
coolamon-
c.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
 
Website:  

http://www.coolamon-

c.schools.nsw.gov.au   

To keep yourself up to date 

on all the great things 

happening in our school 

community, please like and 

share our Facebook page 

at ‘Coolamon Central 

School’ or  visit our website 

at www.coolamon-

c.school.nsw.edu.au 

Student and Parent Portal : 

coolamoncs.sentral.com.au 

Breaky Central and our School Newsletter 

Proudly Sponsored by.... 

President: Lisa Piltz 

Vice President: Savannah Small 

Treasurer: Bec Forster 

Secretary: Valerie McKelvie 

Email:  

coolamonpandc@gmail.com 

Meetings held Wednesdays in 

Week 3 and 8 

Principal: 

Mr Kingsley Ireland 

(Relieving) 

Deputy Principal: 

Mr Jeremy Atkins 

(Relieving) 

The Uniting 

Church 

      Turtle & Mel  

      Walker 

          Your local Milkman 

St Andrew’s 

 Anglican 

Church, 

Coolamon  


